ARCTIC SHEETMETAL

January 29, 2003

Mr. Greg Pelser
Hunter-Davisson, Inc.
1800 S.E. Pershing St.
Portland, Oregon 97202

Dear Mr. Pelser:

It was a pleasure to work with you and the Hunter-Davisson organization on the Reed
College ETC and Library projects. We would like to take this opportunity to thank you
for an exemplary job and hope that you, in turn, will express to everyone on your staff
our appreciation of your firm’s cooperation and professionalism.

The delivery of the air handling equipment prior to the completion of the roof structure
was critical, and your timing was impressive. Your staff’s coordination with regard to
laying out the shafts and the mechanical piping was also exemplary and is a credit to your
firm,

We look forward to working with you on future projects. We fully endorse your firm and
invite you to use us as a reference.

Regards,

Douglas E. McQuown
President

Arctic Sheet Metal, Inc.

2310 Northeast Columbia Boulevard, Portland, Oregon 97211 ¢ 503.288.5844 ¢ fax 503.288.5849



